
APPROVED MINUTES 
UPPER MILFORD TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
TOWNSHIP BUILDING, OLD ZIONSVILLE, PA 18068 

JULY 21, 2016 AT 7:00 P.M. 
WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 

 

            
 

ATTENDANCE: Supervisors: George DeVault, Daniel Mohr, Robert Sentner; Township 
Manager, Daniel DeLong; Asst. Township Manager, Timothy Haas; 
Solicitor, Marc Fisher. 

 
CALL TO ORDER: 7:00 P.M. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 

This meeting is being recorded principally to aid in the preparation of Minutes and 
for such other purposes as the Board sees fit. For that reason, will each person 
wanting to give any comments during this meeting, please state your name for the 
record and address the Board of Supervisors. 

 
PUBLIC INPUT:   
 

 Resident, Phillip Casey asked if the Township has calculated the cost of winter 
maintenance. He provided information on an upcoming winter maintenance 
seminar in Newark, Delaware, which he indicated could be very helpful to the 
Township.  

 
 Manager, DeLong appreciated the information. He clarified that it is difficult to 

calculate the cost of winter maintenance because there are so many variables. 
 
 Resident, Howard Bachman (4998 Buckeye Road) expressed his financial 

hardship in paying for his new street light tax. He was frustrated that the additional 
tax was never disclosed to him and that it simply showed up on his tax bill. He 
asked if the Board can waive the street light tax.  

 
 The Board understood Mr. Bachman’s position and was in agreement to waive the 

street light tax (upon waiting on Supervisor Sentner to reach out to a contact).   
 
OLD BUSINESS: None 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
 1.) Recommendation to enter into a contract to repair and resurface volleyball,  
                tennis, and basketball courts at Lenape Park 
 
  a. Memo from Manager, Daniel DeLong, dated July 20, 2016 
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Manager, DeLong briefly summarized the proposed contract for the Board. The 
courts will “look like new” upon completion of the work. 
 
Resident, Dale DeLong (5142 Bachman Road) asked if Pickleball lines will be 
added to the courts. 
 
Manager, DeLong assured her that Pickleball lines will be added to the courts. 

  
MOTION:  

Supervisor Sentner made the motion to enter into agreement with Pavement 
Maintenance Solutions of Bath, PA per Manager DeLong’s letter, dated July 20, 
2016 for resurfacing of the courts for $36,300.00.  Supervisor Mohr seconded the 
motion.  Any questions or comments, all were in favor, and the motion carried 
unanimously. 

 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS: None 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION:   
 

The Board held an executive session from 7:13 to 7:26 P.M. to discuss real estate, 
personnel, and litigation matters. 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 7:26 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
             
George D. DeVault, Chairman   Date 
 
 
 
         
Timothy A. Haas, Asst. Twp. Manager/Secretary 


